
   
 

   

 

 Firthmoor Primary School Newsletter 

 

Date: Friday 7th February 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have a disco and an e-safety assembly next week as we come to the end of our 

half term. The weather is still very changeable so please ensure that you send your 

child into school with coats, hats scarves and gloves as playtimes can be very cold.  

There are lots of events in school so please take note of the events list at the bottom 

of this newsletter.  

Please remember that our newsletter is sent via email and is on Facebook and the 

school website. It is also on the noticeboard outside of school. It is sent out every 

other Friday so keep an eye out to keep up to date.  

Reminder: School closes on Thursday 20th February for February half term holidays 

and re-opens on Monday 3rd March.  

 

Staffing Update: 

Miss O’Meara has recently joined our team and she is our new Inclusion Support 

Advisor. She replaces Mrs Kilpatrick who held the role previously. She is based in the 

school office so if you require any support around your child’s behaviour, 

attendance or any other pastoral issues then please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

We have included photographs of the new staff in school at the bottom of the 

newsletter.  

 

Parent Teacher Association 

We are looking for any parents who would be interested in helping our school to set 

up a parent teacher association so that we can access additional funding for our 

pupils, support school events and fundraise for new projects. More information can 

be found on the ‘Parentkind’ website. It wouldn’t need to take up a huge amount 

of time and the more support we get the easier it is to share the load. If you are 

interested then please could you contact our school office and leave your name, 

telephone number and email address with a member of staff.   

 

Time Keeping – Learning begins at 8.45am! 

Please can I remind all parents and carers that children need to be in 

school for 8.45am. Children who are arriving after this are missing out 

on valuable learning time and it is affecting their attendance. There is 

a free Breakfast Club at 8.20am (you will need to contact the school 

office to book in advance) and this will ensure that your child is in 

school on time.  

 

World Book Day on Thursday 6th March (first week back after half 

term) 

We will be celebrating World Book Day across school and we are 

inviting children to come to school dressed as their favourite book 

character or in their pyjamas ready for a cosy story time in class.  

Extreme Reading Photograph Competition - We have 3 £10 gift vouchers to award to 

3 lucky pupils. Where is the most bizarre/extreme/random place you find your child 

reading? Capture it on camera and email it to the school office. The photos will form 

part of a school display and three winners will be chosen.  



   
 

   

 

 

 

 

My Clothing – discount on school uniforms 

We have been informed by ‘my clothing’ that they can offer discount on school 

uniforms purchased before the end of march. You will need to enter the code 

below.  

Discount when ordering uniforms from: https://myclothing.com/ 
Code = UNIFORM10% 
Expires = 31/03/2025 
 

Valentines Disco (Rec – Y6) – Wednesday 19th February 2025 

 

On Wednesday 19th February, there will be a Valentines 

Disco for the children to attend. Mrs Smith (Rec), Mrs Coad 

(Rec/Y1), Mrs Pratt (Year 1), Miss Heslop (Year 2) and Mrs 

Irwin (Year 2/3) pupils will attend from 3.30pm – 4.45pm. 

Reception pupils to come to school in disco clothes as they will be having a 

friendship themed day. 

 

Miss Trainer (Year 3/4), Mrs Blagg/Mrs Howland (Year 3), Miss True (Year 4), Miss 

Jamieson (Year 5), Mrs Walker (Year 5/6) and Mrs Murray (Year 6) pupils will attend 

from 5.00pm until 6.15pm. Tickets will be £2 and will include a cake and a drink. This 

needs to be paid online via ParentPay. Children can bring money to buy sweets 

from our sweet shop (please put this in an envelope/purse with their name on/in). 

The funds raised from this event will go towards subsidising our planned end of year 

beach trip. All children must be collected by an adult at the end of the disco.  

 

E-Safety Assembly – Thursday 20th February – 9.15am and 2.30pm 

Parents are invited into school to find out about the e-safety work 

that has been happening this half term. The same assembly will 

be shown on both the morning and the afternoon so that 

everyone can get the opportunity to watch their child. Nursery 

pupils will take part in the morning assembly only. Please contact the school office to 

reserve a seat.   

 

Pupil Attendance 

A reminder that there has been changes to the attendance guidance to schools by 

the DFE. There is a link to guidance for parents below: 

DfE external document template (childrenscommissioner.gov.uk) 

If your child is absent then please remember to make a phone call to the school 

office every day that your child is absent from school.  

 

Struggling with School Attendance? Support Is Here. 
When your child faces challenges with school attendance, it can feel overwhelming. 
Outdated terms like "school refusal" and "school phobia" may sound familiar, but 
compassionate alternatives like Emotionally Based School Avoidance (EBSA) and 
Emotionally Based School Non-Attendance (EBSNA) reflect a more supportive approach—
and help is available. 

https://myclothing.com/
https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2022/12/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance.pdf


   
 

   

 

If you're feeling unsure about how to support your child, you're not alone. Families across 
the UK face similar challenges, and understanding the emotional roots of EBSA is the first 
step toward making a positive change. 
  
This session offers practical strategies to support your child, improve attendance, and 
build confidence for both of you. 
  
Meet Amelia Brunt 
With nearly 30 years of experience as a teacher, SENDCo, and SEMH consultant, Amelia 
specializes in educational complexity and trauma-informed practice. Her relatable 
approach makes complex topics accessible for busy parents, carers and professionals. This 
training provides a solid foundation to begin or deepen your understanding of EBSA. 
 

Parents and Carers can signup following this link: 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/struggling-with-school-attendance-ebsa-session-
for-parents-and-carers-tickets-
1235998477719?aff=oddtdtcreator 

 

 

Sports Update    

SPRING 1– PE Kit Days 

Here are the days that your child will be taking part in PE lessons in Spring 1 – Please 

note some classes have changed their PE day. 

 

 

Year Group and Teacher PE Days 

Year Reception Mrs Smith & Mrs Coad Friday 

Year 1 Mrs Morrow Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2/3 Mrs Irwin Monday and Tuesday 

Year 2 Miss Heslop Thursday and Friday 

Year 3 Mrs Blagg and Mrs Howland Monday and Thursday 

Year 3/4 Miss Trainer Monday and Wednesday 

Year 4 Miss True Tuesday and Friday 

Year 5 Miss Jamieson Tuesday and Friday 

Year 5/6 Mrs Walker  Wednesday 

Tuesday (swimming)  

Year 6 Miss Murray Monday and Thursday (Spring 2) 

Please note – all children in Y5/6AW will be swimming throughout the Spring term 

(Tuesday) 

 

PE Kit 

Pupils should wear a plain red t-shirt, plain black shorts, leggings or tracksuit and 

trainers. 

No jewellery to be worn on PE days. Earrings need to be removed for PE.  

Our Uniform Guidance can be found on our website in the school prospectus and 

policy. 

 

Children in Year 1 to Year 6 can come to school dressed in their PE kits on their 

specified PE days. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/struggling-with-school-attendance-ebsa-session-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-1235998477719?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/struggling-with-school-attendance-ebsa-session-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-1235998477719?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/struggling-with-school-attendance-ebsa-session-for-parents-and-carers-tickets-1235998477719?aff=oddtdtcreator


   
 

   

 

Children in Reception will continue to change into their PE kits at school.  Please 

bring kits in a school drawstring bag. 

 

The Harvey McWilliams Foundation is a registered charity that supports young 

people in developing their interest in football by providing football boots, shin-pads, 

socks and training strips to those in need. They also receive donations. The charity is 

situated at 5 Whessoe Road, Darlington. More information can be found on their 

website: www.theharveymcwilliamsfoundation.org.uk 

 

Water Bottles 
Polite reminder – children should only have water in their water bottles unless they 

have a medical need school is aware of. 

 

Music Lessons 

Violin lessons will take place on Tuesdays in school.  

 

Parent Voice Survey 

We would like to find out your views on our school and your 

opinion on communication. Please could you complete the 

following survey which will be anonymous and should take you 

less than 5 minutes. This can be completed by clicking on the 

following link or scanning the QR code on your phone’s 

camera. We will use the information and any suggestions you 

may have to help improve communication between yourself 

and school. The survey is now open. Please complete the survey before Friday 21st 

February as this is when the survey will close. Thank you for your support.  

 

https://forms.office.com/e/tbeC2ajijW 
 

Darlington FC 

This is a reminder that we have a school season ticket for Darlington FC 

which was donated to us by the football club. This is for one adult and 

one child to attend. It is worth noting that children aged 12 and under 

do get free entry, so the child season card could be used for an older sibling. If you 

would like to add your name to the list to use the season ticket, then please contact 

the school office.  

 

Diary of Events: 

Event  Date and Time Year Group Parents Invited 

Nursery Valentine’s 

stay and play 

Friday 14th 

February 2025 

10:45-11:45 

Nursery Yes 

Valentines Disco Wednesday 19th 

February 2025 – 

After School 

Rec – Y2 3.30pm - 

4.45pm 

Y3 – Y6 5.00pm - 6.15pm 

No 

E-Safety Assembly Thursday 20th 

February 2025  

9.15am and 

2.30pm 

Nursery morning only 

Rec – Y6 Morning and 

afternoon  

Yes 

https://forms.office.com/e/tbeC2ajijW


   
 

   

 

 

 

Safeguarding Information for Parents 

Please see below some links to useful websites with safeguarding information for 

parents and carers: 

 
Childline provides free and confidential advice for children and young people   
 

Internet Watch Foundation works internationally to remove child sexual abuse online images 
and videos and offers a place for the public to report them anonymously. 
  

Meet our new staff 

 

 

         
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Daisy Kerr 

Admin Apprentice 
Auste 

Lukoseviciute 

Admin Apprentice 

Hope Walker 

Teaching Assistant 

Apprentice 

Lucy McDonough 

Early Years 

Apprentice 

https://www.childline.org.uk/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=UK_GO_S_B_BND_Grant_Childline_Information&utm_term=role_of_childline&gclsrc=aw.ds&&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIlfLRh-ez6AIVRrDtCh1N9QR2EAAYASAAEgLc-vD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.iwf.org.uk/


   
 

   

 

Term Dates: 

 
 

 

 

 



   
 

   

 

 


